
 
Notice of Master Plan 
City of Peterborough 
Eastside Transportation Study 

The Study 
The City of Peterborough (City) has prepared a 
Transportation Master Plan (TMP) for the area east of the 
Otonabee River and north of Lansdowne Street East (study 
area). The Eastside Transportation Study assessed 
transportation infrastructure needs and priorities 
associated with development planned in the east portion of 
the City to provide recommendations for needed 
improvements to the roadway and active transportation 
network within and beyond the study area. 

Study Process 
The City completed this study in accordance with Approach 
#1 of the Master Planning Process, as outlined in Appendix 
4 of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (MCEA) 
document (2023). The study generally addresses Phases 1 
and 2 of the MCEA process.  

Recommended Transportation Improvements 
The transportation improvements recommended as part of the Eastside Transportation Study include: 

• Implementing the existing City-wide TMP, Cycling Master Plan and Transit Study recommendations 
• Intersection modifications  
• Improvements to Trent Severn Waterway and Otonabee River crossings 
• Road network expansion and realignment 

City Council approved these recommendations in principle on March 28, 2022.  While the recommendations 
address the need and justification for transportation improvements at a broad level, more detailed studies will 
be required to complete the MCEA process for some of the projects noted in the study report. 

The Eastside Transportation Study identified the realignment of Ashburnham Drive, between Maniece Avenue 
to Old Norwood Road/McFarlane Street, and replacement of the McFarlane Street bridge across the Trent 
Severn Waterway, as priority projects for the City.  As such, the City is currently completing Phases 3 and 4 of 
the MCEA process for these projects.  The first online Public Information Centre (PIC) was held in September 
2022, with the second online PIC tentatively scheduled for summer 2023.  

Further details about the Eastside Transportation Study and recommended transportation improvements are 
documented in the study report, which is available for public review between Thursday, July 20, 2023, and 
Monday, August 21, 2023 on the study website (https://www.connectptbo.ca/eastsidets). 

Comments 
Interested persons may provide written comments to our study team by Monday, August 21, 2023. 
Submissions can be sent directly to the City as follows: 

Robert Dunford 
Manager, Transportation Planning 

City of Peterborough 
500 George Street North 

Peterborough, Ontario K9H 3R9 
Tel: 705-742-7777 ext. 1867 

Email: EastSideTS@peterborough.ca 

Vinod Soman 
Senior Project Manager, Transportation 

City of Peterborough 
500 George Street North 

Peterborough, Ontario K9H 3R9 
Tel: 705-742-7777 ext. 1749 

Email: EastSideTS@peterborough.ca 

All information will be collected in accordance with the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of 
Privacy Act (2009). With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public 
record.  

This notice was first issued July 20, 2023. 
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